

First in Life

*Prepared By Mahbuba Jahan Mollika* (Assistant Teacher-Main Campus)

Class:5 Subject: Islam & Moral Education <u>Chapter-3</u> Date:14/05/2020 Day: Thursday

**Revision Sheet for CHT-1** 

**\*\*Akhlaque**\*\*

# <u>CQ</u>

## 1) What is Akhlaque? Write 5 activities to build up good Akhlaque.

**Answer :** Akhlaque means behaviour. Fine temperament and character constitute Akhlaque. 5 activities to build up good Akhlaque are given below:

- a) To worship Allah
- b) To be obedient to parents
- c) To respect teachers
- d) To speak the truth
- e) To serve the creation
- f) To preserve national properties

## 2) Write some good deeds/ behaviours that you do in your class.

**Answer :** Some good deeds/ behaviours that I do in my class are given below:

- a. I respect teachers
- b. I speak the truth
- c. I behave well with my classmates
- d. I never damage the school benches
- e. I never write on the school wall.

## 3) Write 5 evil deeds or behaviour or characteristics of a noble person.

**Answer :** 5 evil deeds or behaviour or characteristics of a person are given below:

- Telling lies
- Disobedient to parents
- Misbehaving with people
- Destroy national properties .
- Not serving the creation

## 4) What are the bad conducts from which we shall keep ourselves away?

Answer : We shall keep ourselves away from:

- a) telling lies
- b) fighting and quarrelling
- c) stealing
- d) committing robbery
- e) smoking
- f) Doing harm to the people and the country
- g) forgetting the worship of Allah
- h) Using harsh words and abusing speech

#### 5) What should we do for improving our manners?

Answer : For improving our manners we should-

- 1. Do not tell a lie
- 2. Do not fight and quarrel
- 3. Not hate
- 4. Not steal
- 5. Not commit robbery
- 6. Not smoke
- 7. Do not harm to the people and the country
- 8. Not forget the worship of Allah
- 9. Not use harsh words and abuse speech

## 6) How can we refrain from some bad behaviour? Answer :

#### Ways to refrain from bad behaviour

- Do not tell a lie
- Do not fight and quarrel
- Not hate
- Not steal
- Not commit robbery
- Not smoke
- Do not harm to the people and the country
- Not forget the worship of Allah
- Not use hars words and abuse speech

## 7) Write the importance of noble character and moral values in human life? Answer :

Importance of noble character and moral values in human life:

- 1) Nice conduct gives one a good life.
- 2) It also brings happiness in life.
- 3) Everybody likes a person of noble character and good manners.

- 4) He gets appreciation from all.
- 5) The person poses a good character is a noble person.
- 6) Good conduct and moral sense makes men free from vices.
- 7) Human society gets enlightenment.
- 8) Noble character and moral values are very important in human life.

#### Prophet Muhammad (sm) declared-

"He who has a noble character is the best among you".

#### 8) Write five characteristics of a bad person.

**Answer :** Five characteristics of a bad person are:

- Telling lies
- Disobedient to parents
- Misbehaving with people
- Destroy national properties .
- Not serving the creation

#### 9) Describe a moral story about Hazrat Abdul Quadir Jilani (R). Answer :

The great saint Hazrat Abdul Quadir Jilani (R) was traveling to Baghdad for higher education. His mother put 40 gold coins in the sleeve of his gown and sewed it . She advised him," Always speak the truth, never tell a lie." He joined a caravan and was attacked by a gang of robbers. The robbers searched everyone of the caravan and snatched their belongings. They asked the young lad Abdul Quadir Jilani (R), " 0 boy! What do you have?" He replied without fear, "Forty gold coins." The dacoits demanded in a threatening voice," Where are these?" He replied," These have been sewed in the sleeve of my coat" His honesty and truthfulness moved the leader of the robbers whose conscience got opened. He became repentant. All of them became honest. Thus good conduct and moral sense makes men free from vices.

## <u>OSA</u>

1) What is Akhlaque?

Answer : Akhlaque means behaviour. Fine temperament and character constitute Akhlaque.

2) Who is a Noble Person?

Answer : The person who poses a good character is a noble person.

3) What did Prophet(sm) say about good conduct?

Answer : Prophet(sm) said, "He who has a noble character is the best among you".

4) Who is the best among people?

Answer : The person who has a noble character is the best among people.

- 5) What is called evil deeds?Answer : Bad conduct and ill behaviour is called evil deeds.
- 6) Where was the great Abdul Quadir Jilani (R) travelling?

Answer : Abdul Quadir Jilani (R) was travelling to Bagdad.

- 7) How many coins Jilani's mother put in his gown?Answer : Abdul Quadir Jilani's (R) mother put 40 gold coins in his gown .
- 8) What was the advice of Jilani's mother?Answer : Always speak the truth, never tell a lie.

#### Fill in the Blanks

- 1) Good character constitute \_\_\_\_\_. (Akhlaque)
- 2) Good conduct and (moral) sense makes men free from \_\_\_\_\_. (vices)
- 3) Be\_\_\_\_\_ to parents. (obedient)
- 4) We should \_\_\_\_\_ the creation. (serve)
- 5) We will never tell a \_\_\_\_\_. (lie)

#### **Matching**

- 1. Akhlaque means behaviour
- 2. who has a noble character is the best among you
- 3. Tell A lie
- 4. Speak The truth
- 5. Abdul Quadir Jilani (R) went to Bagdad
- 6. We should build good conduct

#### **\*\*Service to the creation\*\***

### <u>CQ</u>

#### 1) What is service to the creation? Write 4 benefits about the service to the creation.

**Answer :** Man must show mercy to all the creations of Allah. Man will be sympathetic and kind to all other creatures. Such activities of man constitute service to creation.

**Benefits of service to the creation** 

1) After completing our worship of Allah, our next responsibility is to serve human beings and other creations of Allah.

2) Allah is pleased with those who bestows kindness to Allah's creations.

## 3) Prophet(sm) said-

"Show mercy to whatever is on the earth, Allah will shower mercy on you".

**4)** If we dont show mercy with others, Allah will be displeased with us and wont show mercy on us. Prophet (sm) said-

"Allah does not bestow mercy on a person who does not show mercy to human beings".

## 2) In what way we can serve and help people? Write 5 sentences.

## Answer :

## Ways to serve and help the people

- a) To be kind and sympathetic to one another.
- b) To serve human beings
- c) To feed the hungry
- d) Help the people
- e) Cooperate to friends, relatives and neighbours
- f) Provide shelter r cloths
- 3) How can we serve the creation?

## Answer :

## How to serve the creation

- To be kind and sympathetic to one another.
- To serve human beings
- To feed the hungry
- Help the people
- Cooperate to friends, relatives and neighbours
- Provide shelter r cloths
- Never cause hardship to cows, goats, cats, dogs
- Save the animals, take care of them and never beat them.

# <u>OSA</u>

1) What did Prophet (sm) say about service to the creation?

Answer : Prophet (sm) said, "Show mercy to whatever is on the earth, Allah will shower mercy on you".

- What is the meaning of Rahmatullin Alameen?
   Answer: Rahmatullil Alameen means mercy to all creations.
- Who is Rahmatullil Alameen?
   Answer : Prophet (sm) is Rahmatullil Alameen.
- 4) What do you mean by service to the creation?Answer : Service to the creation means to show mercy and the serve the creation of Allah.
- 5) What is the best creation of Allah?Answer : Human beings is the best creation of Allah.
- 6) Why has Allah created other objects?Answer : Allah has created other objects for the benefit of man.
- 7) Who must show mercy to all his creations?Answer : Man must show mercy to all his creations.
- 8) What is our first responsibility? Answer : Our first responsibility is to serve the human being and render service to all the creation of Allah.
- 9) Why should we show our mercy to all creations? Answer : We should show our mercy to all creations because if we dont show mercy with others, Allah will be displeased with us and wont show mercy on us.
- 10) If we don't show mercy to others then what will happen?Answer : If we dont show mercy with others, Allah will be displeased with us and wont show mercy on us.
- 11) Who is the embodiment of service to creations?

Answer : Hazrat Muhammad (sm) is the embodiment of service to creations

#### Fill in the Blanks

- 1. -----is the best of Allah's creation. (Human being)
- 2. Man must ------to Allah's creation (show mercy)
- 3. Our (first) responsibility is to (serve) human being.
- 4. We will take care of ------ persons. (sick)
- 5. We will ----- the hungry (feed)
- 6. Assist the (poor) and (feed) the beggar
- 7. -----was an embodiment of service to creation. (Hazrat Muhammad (sm))

#### <u>Matching</u>

- 1. Human being is the Best of his creation
- 2. Allah has created other objects For the benefit of man
- 3. Man must show mercy To all his creations shelterless
- 4. Allah loves such people Who shows mercy to Allah's creation
- 5. We will feed The hungry

#### <u>Patriotism</u>

## <u>OSA</u>

1) What do you mean by patriotism?

Answer : Patriotism means love for own country. It only means loving one's motherland.

2) Who is a patriot?

Answer : A patriot is he who always loves his/her country in the face of all odds and at all costs.

- Who has an unwavering example of Patriotism?Answer : Great Prophet (sm) has an unwavering example of Patriotism.
- 4) What is the birth place of Prophet (sm)?Answer : Makka is the birth place of Prophet (sm).
- 5) Write 2 ways of loving the country .Answer: 1. conserve national wealth2. love the country and its people.
- 6) Who migrated Makkah to Madina?Answer : Great Prophet (sm) migrated Makkah to Madina.
- 7) What is the part of Iman? Answer : Patriotism is the part of Iman.
- 8) Where did the Great Prophet (SM) migrate to? Answer : Great Prophet (sm) migrated to Madina.

## <u>CQ</u>

## 1) What does patriotism mean? Write the importance of patriotism.

Answer : Patriotism means love for own country. It only means loving one's motherland.

## **Importance of Patriotism**

- 1. Patriotism inspires a person to make active for the prosperity of his/her country
- 2. It encourages a man to do good works for the people of the country.
- 3. It teaches man to give service to the creation.
- 4. Everybody likes a patriot.
- 5. Wise man said-

"Patriotism is part of Iman".

2) How can we prove ourselves as a patriot? Answer :

*Ways to prove oueselve patriot:* One can be a patriot in many ways. One can show his/her patriotism in many ways. We can show our love for our country by doing following service:

- 1) We will behave well with everyone;
- 2) We will help anyone in danger.
- 3) Will take care of domestic birds and animals, will not cause any trouble to these.
- 4) Will not destroy plants, will not tear their leaves and break their branches
- 5) Will plant trees including those bearing fruits and roots.
- 6) Will keep everything neat & clean, will conserve essential things
- 7) Will not write on anything on the benches and walls.
- 8) Will conserve national wealth
- 9) Will not waste water, gas and electricity.
- **10)** Will love the country and its people

# 3) Write five ways to identify a patriot.

Answer :

*Ways to identify a patriot:* One can be a patriot in many ways. One can show his/her patriotism in many ways. Ways to identify a patriot are given below:

- 1) He behaves well with everyone and helps anyone in danger.
- 2) He takes care of trees, domestic birds and animals, will not cause any trouble to these.
- 3) He keeps everything neat & clean, will conserve essential things
- 4) He conserves national wealth
- 5) He doesn't waste water, gas and electricity

## 4) Write the ways of showing love for our country in five sentences. Answer :

*Ways to show love for country:* One can be a patriot in many ways. One can show his/her patriotism in many ways. We can show our love for our country/Bangladesh by doing following service:

- 1) We will love the country and its people and help anyone in danger.
- 2) We will take care of trees, domestic birds and animals, will not cause any trouble to these.
- 3) We will keep everything neat & clean, will conserve essential things
- 4) We will conserve national wealth
- 5) We wont waste water, gas and electricity.

## <u>Fill in the Blanks</u>

- 1. Patriotism means (love) for (own) country.
- 2. Prophet (SM) (migrated) Makkah to (Madina).
- 3. Patriotism is a part of (Iman).

## **Forgiveness:**

## <u>SQ</u>

1. What is the meaning of "Allahu Gafurun"?

Answer : Allahu Gafurun means Allah is the forgiver.

- 2. What is the meaning of Gafurun?
- Answer : Gafurun means forgiving.
- 3. Who would not escape from Allah's punishment?

#### Answer : Man would not escape from Allah's punishment

4. What types of person can become compassionate?

**Answer :** A person, who has pity and love to a greater degree and who can keep his anger under control can become compassionate.

5. What was the name of Rasul (Sm)'s adopted son?

Answer : The name of Rasul (Sm)'s adopted son was Zaid.

6. What is called "Islami monotheism"?

Answer : Tauhid is called "Islami monotheism".

7. Who is forbearing person?

Answer : Those person who can control anger and forgive people is forbearing person

8. What does Allah do when a man repents after a misdeed?

Answer : When a man repents after a misdeed Allah pardons such person.

# <u>CQ</u>

#### 1. Explain- Allah is oft- forgiving.

**Answer :** Forgiveness is one of the special virtues of Allah. Allahu Gafurun means Allah is the forgiver. Forgiveness means to forgive others.

Allah is Oft-Forgiving. Allah forgives human beings . Human beings make mistakes, do wrong and commit sin. If after committing crimes and doing wrong, human beings are repentant, then Allah on His own pardons such person.

# 2. Write a story expressing ideal forgiveness in the life of Great Prophet (SM). Answer :

#### **Story of Forgiveness**

People of Makkah forced Prophet (sm) to leave Makkah. At Allah's command he went to Taif to save his life and preach Islam. They hurled stones at him and his adopted son Zaid. The two were bleeding because of the stone attack. But he did not curse them but prayed,

"O Allah! They are foolish. They do not understand anything. Kindly forgive them."

The Great prophet (sm) never took revenge on his murderous enemies . He forgave them with a smile. He set shining example of forgiveness while he pardoned the people of Makkah when he conquered the city. The citizens of Makkah were moved by the Great prophet (Sm)'s ideal of love and forgiveness.

## 3. Write down five sentences the importance of forgiveness. Answer :

#### Importance/Benefits of Forgiveness

- 1) No sinner could escape from His punishment if He had not pardoned the crime and sin of humans.
- 2) It is the moral responsibility of man to forgive others.
- 3) A person, who has pity and love to a greater degree and who can keep his anger under control can become compassionate.
- 4) A forbearing individual is loved by all.
- 5) Allah has declared reward for this type of persons. Allah has announced,

"There is reward with Allah for those who forgave and settled disputers among people."

Allah says, "Those control anger and forgive people, Allah loves such kind of virtuous people".

## <u>Fill in the Blanks</u>

- 1. Nobody could escape from Allah's \_\_\_\_\_. (punishment)
- 2. Allah loves those person who (control) anger and (forgive) people.
- 3. \_\_\_\_\_ was the adopted son of Rasul (sm). (Zaid)
- 4. The citizen of Makkah were moved by Prophet (sm)'s ideal of (love) and (forgiveness).

## To Cooperate in Performing Good Deeds and To resist the Wrong Doing

## <u>CQ</u>

## 1) How shall we help for doing good deeds? Explain.

**Answer :** Every good conduct, righteousness and all virtuous acts constitute good deeds. In carrying out such noble tasks mutual help, cooperation and collaboration with one another are necessary. Such as:

- To build service establishments for the poor and destitutes.
- To provide aid for their education, health and shelter so that they become self- reliant.
- To repair and construct roads etc.
- To build culvert.
- To keep waste materials in a dustbin or designated spot.
- To develop a library cooperatively.
- To plant trees on the road side or vacant land of the village.
- To develop kitchen gardens and orchards.
- To take care of the trees, plants, flowers, vegetables and nurture these.

- To avoid defecating and urinating indiscriminately because such habit is unhygienic and helps spread of diseases.
- setting up one or two sanitary latrines for each family.

These task will be nicely completed, if people put combined efforts and there will be no obstacles in accomplishing such tasks.

# 2) Write the importance of performing good deeds and resist bad deeds. Answer :

## **Importance**

- Islam orders its followers to cooperate and collaborate in all good deeds and resist all bad deeds.
- It is also a manifestation of moral values in Islam.
- The Great prophet (Sm) has taught,
   "If any one of you sees some one is committing an immoral act, he should stop it by force. If that is not possible, he should correct the offender through persuasion and advice. If this is also not possible, he should hate that person. It betrays the weakest faith (Iman)."
- It helps to build a developed and an ideal society.
- Our Great prophet (Sm) and his Sahabies (companions) used to help one another to perform good deeds and offer resistance in carrying out bad acts. So we should follow them.
- It improves the conditions of family, school and locality.
- Allah Ta'la has commanded: "Help one another in righteousness and piety, but help not one another in sin and rancour. Fear Allah." (Suratu Al Maida, Ayat# 2)

## 3) Why should we perform good deeds? Write down in five sentences.

**Answer :** We should perform good deeds to follow Islam and to gain Jannat. Five sentences about it are given below:

- Islam orders its followers to cooperate and collaborate in all good deeds and resist all bad deeds.
- It is also a manifestation of moral values in Islam.
- It helps to build a developed and an ideal society.
- Our Great prophet (Sm) and his Sahabies (companions) used to help one another to perform good deeds and offer resistance in carrying out bad acts. So we should follow them.
- It improves the conditions of family, school and locality.

## 4) What did the Great Prophet (SM) teach about evil deeds?

## Answer : The Great prophet (Sm) has taught,

"If any one of you sees some one is committing an immoral act, he should stop it by force. If that is not possible, he should correct the offender through persuasion and advice. If this is also not possible, he should hate that person. It betrays the weakest faith (Iman)."

## 5) What is the difference between good deeds and misdeeds? Write down in five sentences.

**Answer :** The difference between good deeds and misdeeds is that good deeds mean good acts and conducts but misdeeds mean bad anr evil acts. Five sentences about it are given below:

- 1) Every good conduct, righteousness and all virtuous acts constitute good deeds.
- 2) All bad and dishonest acts constitute misdeeds.
- 3) Good deeds and misdeeds are opposite to one another.
- 4) Provide aid for education, health and shelter, to repair and construct roads etc are the example of good deeds.
- 5) Stealing, Snatching, Quarrelling etc are the example of misdeeds.

# 6) What do you do when you see your classmate is doing good deeds? Write 4 good deeds that you do in your school.

**Answer :** When I see my classmate is doing good deeds I appreciate him and try to follow him. 4 good deeds that I do in my class are given below:

- a. I respect teachers
- b. I speak the truth
- c. I behave well with my classmates
- d. I never damage the school benches
- e. I never write on the school wall.

# 7) What did The Great Prophet (SM) say about good conduct? In what way can we serve and help people? Write in 5 sentences.

Answer : Prophet(sm) said, "He who has a noble character is the best among you"

#### Ways to serve and help the people

- To be kind and sympathetic to one another.
- To help the people and serve human beings
- To feed the hungry
- Cooperate to friends, relatives and neighbours
- Provide shelter r cloths

# 8) What is good conduct? What should we do before starting of any good deeds? How do you practice showing tolerance in your school? Write 5 sentences.

Answer : Every good deeds, righteousness and all virtuous acts are called good deeds. before starting of any good deeds we should say Bishmillahir Rahmanir Rahim.

- 1) In my school I wont steal other's text books, pencils, notebooks
- 2) Wont create disorder and uproar inside the classroom
- 3) Wont damage the benches by cutting their edges with knife,
- 4) Wont spreads ink on the walls
- 5) If anyone do such misdeeds, I will prevent him from doing so. If he does not listen then I will report his misdeeds to his teachers.

## <u>SQ</u>

- What do you do when you see your classmate is doing good deeds? Answer : I encourage him and try to do good deeds like him.
- 2) What is good conduct? Answer : Every good deeds, righteousness and all virtuous acts constitute good conduct.
- 3) What did The Great Prophet (SM) say about good conduct?

**Answer :** Prophet (sm) said, "If any one of you sees some one is committing an immoral act, he should stop it by force. If that is not possible, he should correct the offender through persuasion and advice. If this is also not possible, he should hate that person. It betrays the weakest faith (Iman)."

- <u>4</u>) What is called evil deeds? Answer : All bad and dishonest acts constitute evil deeds.
- 5) What does Tawbah mean?
   Answer : Taubah means coming back (to Allah) confessing his guilt, repenting for the offence and promising not to commit it again and seeking Allah's forgiveness.
- 6) What does Sahabie mean? Answer : Sahabie means companions.
- <u>7</u>) What are the good deeds?
   <u>Answer</u>: Every good conduct, righteousness and all virtuous acts constitute good deeds.
- **8)** Make a list of good deeds.
  - **Answer :** To provide aid for their education, health and shelter so that they become self- reliant.
  - To repair and construct roads etc.
  - To build culvert.

9) How can we perform good deeds?

Answer: We can perform good deeds by the mutual help, cooperation and collaboration with one another are necessary.

**10)** What is called evil deeds? Answer : All bad and dishonest acts constitute evil deeds.

**<u>11</u>**) Give five examples of misdeeds?

**Answer**:

- Stealing
- Snatching.
- Quarrelling
- Fighting.
- Damage the school benches

12) What did Allah Ta'la command about good deeds and evil deeds?

Answer : Allah Ta'la has commanded:

"Help one another in righteousness and piety, but help not one another in sin and rancour. Fear Allah." (Suratu Al Maida, Ayat# 2)

#### 13) What acts constitute misdeeds?

Answer : All bad and dishonest acts constitute misdeeds.

## Fill in blanks:

- 1. All bad and dishonest acts constitute (misdeeds).
- 2. Stealing, snatching quarrelling all are known as (misdeeds).
- 3. Our Great Prophet (sm) and his (Sahabies) used to help one another to perform good deeds.
- 4. We will help in creating a (golden) Bangla.

## \*\*Honestv\*\*

## Fill in blanks:

- 1) As Siddique means \_\_\_\_\_. (honesty)
- 2) Honesty guides person to do \_\_\_\_\_\_. (good deeds)
  3) Good acts lead man to \_\_\_\_\_\_. (Jannat)
- 3) Good acts lead man to \_\_\_\_\_
- 4) There is no peace and (happiness) if there is no . (honesty)
- 5) (**Dishonesty**) and falsehood destroys human beings.
- human beings. (emancipates) 6) Honesty and truthfulness
- leads to lack of peace. (Dishonesty) 7)

# CQ

# 1) Write the importance of honesty.

## Answer :

## **Importance of Honesty**

- Honesty guides people towards the good deeds. Good acts lead men to Jannat (heaven).
- Islam encourages us to be honest in our words, deeds and behaviour.
- Everyone believes him
- Great prophet (Sm)

Honesty and truthfulness emancipates (frees) human beings, Dishonesty and falsehood destroys human beings.

# 2) Write four sentences on the qualities needed to be an honest person.

**Answer :** Four sentences on the qualities needed to be an honest person are given below:

## Qualities needed to be honest person

- A man, who has honesty, will have respect for justice and morality.
- He will have sense of human values.
- He will always speak the truth
- acquires trust of people.
  - 3) What are the impacts of dishonesty in our society? Answer :

## **Impacts of dishonesty**

- there is no peace and happiness if there is no honesty.
- Dishonesty leads to lack of peace.
- Falsehood and dishonesty degrades a person in the society
- A society goes slowly to the road of destruction if it lacks in honesty and goodness.
- Ultimately, it is annihilated. Fraud and corruption engulf that satiety
- Great prophet (Sm)

Honesty and truthfulness emancipates (frees) human beings, Dishonesty and falsehood destroys human beings.

# 4) What is called the person who possesses honesty? Write 4 sentences that describe the honesty of Hazrat Omar (R).

Answer : A person who possesses the virtue of honesty is called an honest person.

## 4 sentences that describe the honesty of Hazrat Omar (R).

- 1) He used to walk in disguise in the quarters/ lanes of Al- Madina to enquire about the ordinary people.
- 2) Thus he would come to know about their actual conditions of living and life.

- 3) Oneday he listened the talking of a poor mother and her daughter, charmed by the honesty of the girl.
- 4) He arranged the marriage of his eligible and capable son with this honest girl of that poor woman.

## <u>SQ</u>

- When a person is called an honest person?
   Answer: When a person does not consider his own interest as more important than those of others and don't want to suppress the interest of others is called an honest person.
- 2) What is the work of an honest man? Answer : An honest man has respect for justice and morality.
- 3) Who is called an honest man?Answer : A person who possesses the virtue of honesty is called an honest person.
- 4) Who always speaks the truth? Answer : An honest person always speaks the truth.
- 5) Which acts will lead a man to jannat? Answer : Good acts lead men to Jannat (heaven).
- 6) Define dishonesty. Answer : Lack of honesty and goodness constitute dishonesty.
- 7) Which acts degrade a person in the society?Answer : Falsehood and dishonesty degrades a person in the society.
- 8) What did Great Prophet (sm) say about honesty?
   Answer : Great Prophet (sm) said, "Honesty and truthfulness emancipates (frees) human beings, Dishonesty and falsehood destroys human beings".
- 9) Who was the second Khalifa of Islam? Answer : Hazrat Umar (R) was the second Khalifa of Islam.
- 10) Why did Hazrat Omar (R) use to walk in the quarters of Madina?

**Answer :** Hazrat Omar (R) used to walk in the quarters of Madina to enquire about the ordinary people. And to know about their actual conditions of living and life.

- 11) Which virtue was fully filled the character of our Great Prophet (sm)?Answer : This virtue of honesty was fully filled the character of our Great prophet (Sm).
- 12) What does "As-Siddique" mean? Answer : As-Siddique means honesty.
- 13) Which guides people towards the good deeds?Answer : Honesty guides people towards the good deeds.
- 14) What is called the person who possesses honesty?Answer : The person who possesses the virtue of honesty is ab honest person.